
Meeting called to order at 7:39 PM by Charlie Tanck

Members attending the meeting – 11.

SCCA Information - August 31st is the deadline for grant proposals to SCCA Foundation.

National is looking for nominations for the hall of fame. The 2025 convention is going to be a virtual.

Activity - August 20th is picnic, pulled port etc. Bring a dish to pass and your own drink. Party should
start around 5:30 PM. Please contact Barbara Lissow if you plan on attending.

NASCAR tickets are available, most of them are in pairs. There are several still available, please
contact Charlie is you would like some.

Election - RE, Secretary and 2 at large members of the BOD are up for election. If you or someone
you know would like to help keep the region running, please contact Charlie or anyone on the current
board.

Membership report via Secretary - We currently have 456 members.

Treasurer report via RE - all WGI rentals has been paid. Also paid SEAD. Cash flow is better than
before the Super Tour.

Solo - had two local events prior to the National Tour last weekend each with 100+ entries. There
were 247 cars at the National Tour, good event with a little weather Friday night and for heat 4 on
Saturday. Both courses were great. Next event is the 25th of August. WNY has an event on the 18th
August at Bill’s Stadium.

STPR - had a really good event. Pretty clean on schedule through the first 12 stages. Camp owner
and slightly drunk people offered some issues, even with that they were only 17 minutes late at finish.
One car hit a tree, but he was able to continue. Thinking next years event would be about the same
time as 2024. Still would like to be a National event, unsure what it takes to get back. Event still meets
the National standards and are working toward being a National. Wellsboro was happy with every
thing.

Rally - this Sunday there is a TSD event, put on by Andy Smith. It is a 30 mile loop with hidden check
points first time around, cars run the course a second time and the time needs to be is the same as
first time, just a hour later. Andy currently has 2 check point crews, need more, please contact Andy
or Alan if you are willing to help. The rally costs $20, start/finish is at Tom Walh’s, 288 East Main
Street, Avon. Check-in starts at 1:00 PM, first car off 2:00 PM plus car number for first loop and 3:00
PM plus car number for start of second loop.

Race - Fun One is the 17-18 of August, 180 entries to break even, currently have 115. We believe
that moving the dates has caused some of our problems. PLEASDE NOTE - due to security issues,
registration will be in shack outside of gate two for this race, the same place we had for the Majors
Race earlier this year. We hope that the Major’s race and Fun One dates will go back to traditional
dates next year.

For everyone interested there is a webinar on the 15th of August, discussing the race program for
next year, see SCCA website for information.

Meeting adjourned 8:07 PM


